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Head of International Department Mr. Per Nylykke

Mr. Chairperson,

Distinguished delegates,

Ladies and gentlemen,

On behalf of the Danish Government it gives me great pleasure to address the second meeting of the Parties to the Aarhus Convention.

However, I would like to use this opportunity to highlight a few issues of particular importance to Denmark – issues which are essential for the effective implementation and functioning of the Convention. 

Madame Chair

First of all, as you may well know the Aarhus Convention and its application is a very important issue for Denmark. And we find that the compliance mechanism is vital for the further implementation of the Convention.

Denmark therefore welcomes the work of the Compliance Committee and the draft decision on compliance we expect the meeting will adopt today.

It is important that difficulties in meeting the provisions of the Convention are identified and alleviated at an early stage, so the implementation of the Convention can proceed. And the lessons learnt can be used in a constructive manner identifying the need for capacity building.

Denmark would therefore like to urge all Parties to approach a review of compliance as a consultative process and adhere to the deadlines for providing information and comments.

Secondly, Denmark welcomes the adoption of the decision on promoting the application of the principles of the Aarhus Convention in international forums.

We are pleased that we succeded in adopting guidelines on promoting the application of the principles of the Convention in international forums. It is a compromise – but a good one.

We believe the adoption of the Guidelines is a step in the right direction and sends a clear signal that we are moving towards making International Forums open to the public in accordance with the Convention.

Last but not least allow me to express my gratitute to our colleagues in the EECCA region for their commitment and interest in reaching a decision on genetically modified organisms. Denmark attaches great importance to this important subject and is devoted to the ratification and implementation of the amendment of the Convention concerning GMOs.

Madame Chair

Let me conclude by offering you and the Government of Kazakhstan my sincere gratitute for hosting the Second Meeting of the Parties. I wish to thank you for the hospitality and the splendid arrangements here at these fertile green surroundings in the city of the apples - Almaty, creating a fruitful and positive negotiation atmosphere that has allowed us to achieve such good results.

Thank you for your attention.
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